GPHS Band Board Boosters Minutes
April 12, 2024
GP Band Room

In Attendance: Tadd Morris, Jason Grant, Mike Graves, Dzana Kovar, Kimberly Skrinde, Sarah McKinney, 
Michele Grant

Call to order: 7:03pm

President’s Report: Jason Grant
· Booster Board Meeting Minutes—It was suggested that the minutes from the previous meeting should be the first item on the agenda. This will be the practice starting with this meeting and going forward. The March meeting minutes were unanimously approved with the following requested changes. Under the “Band Director’s Report – Silverwood” change sentence beginning with “Andrew…” to “Andrew & Liezel Yeeles will volunteer to chaperone when the call goes out and they are able to transport instruments if needed.” Under the “Band Director’s Report – Jazz Festival” remove “for Green Room” in first statement. Revised March Meeting Minutes will be sent out with April Minutes. (Action: Kimberly)
· Band Booster Board and Coordinator positions and duties document should be updated and posted on website for reference. (Action: Jason & Kimberly) 

Band Director’s Report: Tadd Morris
· Jazz Festival (Saturday, May 11th) Mike shared that Joel sent Festival invites with pre-COVID fees. We need to be aware of possible a possible increase in rental fees for weekend events hosted by Band Boosters. GPHS/SSD are no longer giving a discount to GPHS groups who rent facilities and will be charging “market rates” for any weekend facility rentals. Mike will handle all Judges needs including itinerary, food/bev, etc.; Jason and Michele will handle concession stand including donations, volunteers, setup/teardown. Kimberly mentioned that any non-perishable concession items leftover from Jazz Festival concessions can be sent with group to Silverwood the following weekend. Everyone agreed it was OK to hire Noah Skrinde to record event and separate out individual recordings to send to each band director. The agreed upon rate is $18/hour for 8-10 hours. Kimberly is to work with Noah to prepare and provide a contract with the agreed upon terms. 
(Action: Mike, Jason, Michele, & Kimberly)
· CWU Jazz Festival (Saturday, May 4th) We will need (2) Bus Chaperones, (1) vehicle to transport instruments Kimberly to prepare signup (Action: Kimberly)
· GP Graduation (Monday, June 10th) We will need (4) Bus Chaperones, meet at GP @5 to head over to Angel of the Winds Arena. Kimberly to prepare signup (Action: Kimberly)
· Band Camps 2024—Kimberly suggested a separate meeting to discuss how to update registration form and any additional changes that might be needed for scheduling volunteers, donations, uniform fittings, and music distribution since Darci will need a replacement for her position as Band Camp Music Coordinator. (Action: Kimberly, Jason, Sarah, Michele, &?)
· Disneyland will be the “Big Trip” next year. We will announce it at the Band Banquet. Kimberly & Krestian Skrinde will be the Big Trip/Disney Coordinators for 2025. We will probably go with the same travel agent/agency used in previous years. Tadd will reach out to Donna re: dates for trip and introduce our trip coordinators. Kimberly follow-up with Cindy Benevente (Grizzly Disney Trip Coordinator 2023) and Molly Ottle (Snohomish Band’s Disney Trip Coordinator 2024) for details and insights regarding their trip planning experiences. (Action: Tadd & Kimberly)
· Silverwood—still waiting on transportation details. Tadd hopes to have them week prior to departure. Kimberly’s call for chaperones will include instrument transport (just in case). Silverwood Rehearsals (5) posted on calendar and will be shared with Silverwood Group. Students are to attend a minimum of (3) including the Dress Rehearsal. Performance attire for Coeur d’Alene will be “concert black”. (Action: Tadd & Kimberly)
· Music Retreat—Tadd would still like to plan a weekend music retreat for ALL GP band (140) & choir (60) students. This would be a 3-4 day getaway in preferably in the Fall to Warm Beach or something similar and would include meals, sleeping accommodations, clinics, and a performance for friends/families on the last day before heading home. Tadd hopes we can find a way to do this in the next “non-Disney” school year, possibly Fall 2025. Michele has done some research on Warm Beach as a possible retreat location that would include lodging in existing dorms, meals, and a Hall for an “end of retreat” performance. Cost would be approximately $250-265/person. Further research and discussion is needed to see if this is a viable option for the GP Music Program in the Fall of 2025. (Action: Tadd, Jason, & Michele)
· Tadd would like to move forward with Robert Spittal, composer, and a commissioned a score (Jazz & Wind Ensemble) for January 2025. Tadd has already been speaking with other band directors about joining in this venture in order to have a longer score up to 6 minutes. GP Band Program would receive top billing. Tadd would like the Boosters to consider adding a line item in the 2024-25 budget for this. The fee would be $1K. (Action: Tadd & Mike)

Treasurer’s Report: Mike Graves
· Emailed March cash flow and budget reports. 
· Drumline Festival recap: This was probably one of the best Drumline Festivals GP Band Program has ever had. Including attendance practically at capacity and a record profit from the event of approximately $2000. In the future, since this event is open to the public, we should do more to advertise the event from all angles. In addition, Blue Thunder was good, but probably not as big or well known as the Husky Drumline.
· Rodents in Storage Room—A brief discussion was held re: the possible rodent situation in the storage room. Some kind of rodent got into Band Booster bins/boxes requiring us to toss a box of chips and some candy. Mike suggested that the band booster board or volunteers inventory and reorganize the Band Booster supplies stored in the closet and purchase new heavy duty bins with lids to keep rodents out. In addition, Mike emailed the principal regarding situation in the storage closet including open food containers and general disorder that may be welcoming to rodents.
· For auditing purposes, all clinicians paid by the Band Booster Club need employment agreements. Invoices from clinicians need to come directly from the individual and include days and times of service. A W-9 should be obtained from any clinician who receives a 1099 from the Band Booster Club.
Secretary’s Report: Kimberly Skrinde
· See Band Booster Meeting Minutes above.
· Senior Scholarships applications are coming in. Deadline to submit is April 19th; double blind applications out to judges (VV Band Parents) by April 22nd with return day May 8th; (3) $500 scholarship winners announced at Band Banquet on May 28th and at Senior Recognition on May 30th (Action: Kimberly)
· Band Banquet Tuesday, May 28th in GP Commons—Kimberly suggested serving Costco sheet cakes again as they were well received last year. There was a brief discussion re: slide show at banquet. It was suggested that we send request for photos ASAP with a deadline for sending photos around May 20th. However, we will accept Silverwood photos after that date. Jason to set up a special email address for parents/students to send photos for slide show. Photos will be given to Noah Skrinde to prepare slide show for banquet and will make sure we have what is needed on hand to run slide show at banquet. (Action: Jason & Kimberly)
· Recruiting 8th Grade VV band students to GP Band Program and Grizzly Band. There was a good turnout at Preview the Peak. QR Codes were available to link parents/students to GP Band Summary, website, Facebook, and Instagram. Jason gave a brief overview of the GP Band Program, Grizzly Band, Camps, and role of Band Boosters at VV Band Winter Concert on March 7th. Next steps will be an email for Mr. Sackman (VV Band Director) to send to 8th grade band families in April announcing Grizzly Band registration and will include links to registration forms. In addition, a Band Booster representative will attend VV Band Spring Concert (date TBD) will make announcement re: Grizzly Band registration, Drumline Camp, Band Camp, and encourage Band Booster involvement. Grizzly Band registration information will also be shared in VV monthly newsletter and new Instagram. (Action: Kimberly) 
· Drumline Camp & Grizzly Band registration to launch the week after Spring Break after April Board Meeting. Tadd would like this year’s camp to have more focus on music/instrument skills rather than so much marching. Tadd to look at what the cost will be for extra clinicians and present at April Board meeting. Further discussion re: clinician fees and photography fees is needed to determine if Grizzly Band fee will remain at $180 or if it needs to increase. Drumline Camp fee will most likely remain at $85. There was a brief discussion re: changing some components of the Grizzly Band registration form. Address is not needed and should be removed. Primary contact information will remain phone/email and may include “email verification” component. In addition, we will implement Robin’s recommendation of a pull-down menu for instruments rather than relying on parents or students incorrectly naming instruments and allow for consistency when sorting by instrument for forming section lists. Tadd to put together instrument list for Grizzly Band vs General Band. Kimberly brought up and earlier conversation from last Fall re: commitment/commitment contracts and it was suggested that ALL Grizzly Band students/parents should sign verify their understanding of the commitment that is required for participation. Possibly modeling registration after “Final Forms” athletic registration requirements where registration is not complete until both parent and student has completed their portion of the form. Jason to take on editing registration form and implementing these changes. (Action: Tadd, Jason & Kimberly)
· In an effort to prepare for Board Member/Coordinator transfer of duties now and in the future, Kimberly suggested that those that currently have an outline/description of duties (president, treasure, secretary, uniforms, etc.) update their materials by June 1st. Final drafts should be stored on a thumb drive and posted to the google drive for easy transfer of information. Tadd to send Darci a list of Grizzly Band music for 2024. So she can organize what she has and what will be needed to prepare for Band Camp. Kimberly to prepare a call for volunteers/board members to go out ASAP to 8th – 11th grade band parents. (Action: Tadd, Jason, Mike, Dzana, Kimberly, Darci, & Sarah)

Fundraising Report: Darci Halverson
· Applebee’s fundraiser on Thursday, April 11th was one of the best fundraisers the Mill Creek Applebee’s had ever hosted per the store Manager. Band Boosters will receive 15% of sales for ALL online/instore orders received that day with promo/fundraiser code OR flyer. Manager waiting for confirmation from corporate before she can release the total amount we earned from our fundraiser.  (Action: Darci)
· Calendar Fundraiser: Darci still researching this fundraiser. (Action: Darci)

Uniform Report: Sarah McKinney
· Grizzly Band Uniforms: Hill Street Cleaners in Monroe picked up uniforms this afternoon before the Band Booster Meeting. This year’s pricing $13.50/piece. (Includes pick-up/return delivery.) There are 96 used uniforms + 2 drum major capes = 98 pieces costing approximately $1,323 +tax. Sarah checked with cleaners re: stain removal and there should not be any added cost. Marked several of jackets for stain removal.  Several Band Booster Board members joined Sarah at a work party to help organize uniform closet and begin inventory of ALL uniforms. Jason prepared a list of uniform sizes for both bibbers and jackets and put together new racks. Sarah, Kimberly, along with a few current and future Grizzly Band members inventoried the hats. It was noted that (1) had is missing. However, Tadd thinks he might know where it is before we fine student for missing hat. Sarah suggested that all hats & hat boxes be labeled “Property of GP Band”. This will take place during Band Camp uniform fittings. (Action: Tadd & Sarah) 
· Grizzly Sousaphone covers (2 sizes)—Jason & Michele have offered to pay for replacements and shared (3) design options each with 2-color (white on blue/blue on white). The group narrowed the (6) choices down (2) white on blue “GP” and “Grizzly”. It was recommended that we let our audience decide. Michele to make Instagram/Facebook post for voting. Winning design will be announced at Band Banquet. However, the finished covers may not arrive in time. (Action: Jason & Michele)
· There are no plans to change concert uniforms, percussion polos, or Grizzly Band T’s. However, students need to be reminded what the concert uniform requirements are. In addition, the only alterations allowed are hemming of concert dresses. There will be a donation bin at the Band Banquet for students to donate band T’s, polos, dresses, etc. These items will be laundered. Further discussion may be needed to determine how they will be offered to new and returning students. It was suggested that the Grizzly Band registration have a check box for ordering Grizzly Band T. Returning students who do not need a new T will not be given a new one.

New & Unfinished Business
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Board and Coordinator job descriptions should be updated and made available for recruiting more parent volunteers. Current 8th grade parents should be included in target audience. (Action: Kimberly & Jason)
   

Meeting Adjourned: 8:29pm
Next Meeting: May 14, 2024
[bookmark: _Hlk518937643]Meeting dates for 2023-2024 School Year:

July 11, 2023 
August 8, 2023 
September 12, 2023 (All Parent)
October 10, 2023
November 14, 2023
December 12, 2023
January 9, 2024
February 13, 2024 
March 12, 2024
April 9, 2024
May 14, 2024
June 11, 2024


All booster meetings take place in the band room from 7:00 pm – 8:30 pm (unless otherwise noted)
